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The next meeting of the Chiefs’ & FireFirefighters’ Association will be held at the Doylestown Training Center on Monday, December 19th.
7 PM Food

7:45 PM Meeting Start 

 
The January meeting will be held at the Doylestown Training Center.
Highlights of the November Meeting:

The Federal Grant program is not being used enough.
The State is still considering a tax reduction for volunteer firefighters.

If you plan to invite the Fire Marshal’s Office to your Fire Prevention One House, please contact them early so that they can schedule their staff.

A Safety procedure for vacant/unoccupied buildings was proposed. 

IC to transmit “This is an unoccupied building. Exterior attack only.”

Crews would extinguish the bulk of all exterior fire and as much interior fire as possible from the exterior.

A structural evaluation of the building will be performed before anyone can enter the building.

Only after Item 3 has been completed and all risks accessed will firefighters be allowed to enter the building.

Fire in buildings that are deemed too much of a risk will only be fought from the exterior.

Note: The address of any known vacant building should be given to the 9-1-1 Center. This information should be shared with the IC at dispatch.
Good discussion followed. This is a proposed step to create a county policy when operating at a known vacant or unoccupied building fire that has suffered significant fire damage.
A recruiting proposal was presented to advertise for recruits as part of an effort to recruit high school students to consider a carrier in Public Safety at our Technical High Schools. A draft will be developed for association approval before presenting it to the school district Superintendents for their approval.
Nominations now closed.

President - Hugh Hager
1st VP. – Dave Pearl
2nd VP - Dave Worthington
Secretary - Harry Grim
Treasurer - Sam Eckhardt
Financial Secretary - Steve Cronin
Trustee – Tom Markey
History Books – Total books sold or given to County Companies has reached 740. Anyone who is planning a company purchase (save the tax) should e-mail me at edpfeiffer44@gmail.com. Invoices to companies can be provided from the association. Books used as gifts by the company and paid by check from an invoice are tax exempt. Help celebrate our history and meet our expenses by buying books.

Books may also be purchased and shipped for a $4.50 shipping and handling charge at Http://www.buckscountyfireservice.org. 

Books are available at all Monthly meetings.
Residential Sprinklers

Connecticut’s top fire service organizations joined NFPA at the South Fire District in Middletown, Connecticut, this week to address a home fire in September that killed a six-year-old girl in a new home and inaction by state decision makers to provide a key safety feature in new homes. 

“I find it appalling that in 2016 we continue to witness the devastation from home fires when the solution to this problem has existed for years,” Keith Flood, fire marshal for the West Haven Fire Department and chair of the Connecticut Fire Sprinkler Coalition, said at today’s event. “Inaction by our state’s decision makers has led to another tragedy. We need them to finally start embracing home fire sprinklers and stop listening to the rhetoric by local fire sprinkler opponents. Now is the time to bolster laws that will lead to safer homes for future generations.” 

Earlier this year, the six-year-old girl and her family moved into their Plainfield home. Had the home followed requirements found in all U.S. model building codes when it was built earlier this year, it should have included fire sprinklers. This technology can reduce the risk of dying in home fires by 80 percent, according to NFPA.
Canadian researchers have quantified the exorbitant, economic loss associated with residential fires in homes without fire sprinklers. 

Conducted by the Sunnybrook Health Sciences Centre in Ontario, the study has placed a (Canadian) dollar amount on potential years of lives lost and cost of fire deaths at home. Over a 14-year period: 

there was a collective loss of 24,051 years of life due to fire. The study concluded that these lives that were shortened or lost from fire cost the Canadian economy $7.6 billion Canadian ($5.6 billion U.S.). The average cost to treat a burn patient averaged $85,000 Canadian ($64,000 U.S.). 

The new report, “Stakeholder Perceptions of Home Fire Sprinklers,” analyzes the opinions of three groups—government officials, homeowners, and water purveyors—following the passage of statewide requirements for home fire sprinklers. Researchers surveyed stakeholders in California and Maryland, where fire sprinklers are required in all new homes. 

Key findings from the report include:
The majority of homeowners surveyed had a positive view of sprinklers and would seek to include them in their next home

Most homeowners did not know whether fire sprinklers were part of a home's cost or if they incurred an additional cost for sprinklers, which refutes claims from opponents that fire sprinklers are "expensive" and "consumers won’t pay for them"
Nearly 70 percent of homeowners noted that their fire sprinklers resulted in a reduction in their home insurance
When asked about the effects home fire sprinklers have on homes in their jurisdiction, most government officials viewed the technology positively

Entities overseeing the states’ water resources noted that water quality was “not at all” an issue due to cross-contamination safeguards

Most of Maryland and California’s water purveyors did not require separate meters for home fire sprinklers. Moreover, the majority of purveyors did not implement separate service or upsized lines to water meters

Work ‘N Leisure has recalled about 10,000 Practi-VALVES that are used to practice mouth-to-mouth resuscitation/CPR.  The trainee connects the blue plastic air valve to a plastic mask, places it over the dummy’s mouth and blows through the valve to fill the dummy’s lungs with air.  “WNL Products” is printed in white on the valves.  This recall only involves valves in Lot 3197. “Lot 3197” is printed on the packaging.  The valves measure 2.75 inches long by 1 inch wide and are disposable. The firm has received three reports of the end-caps of the valves detaching from the Practi-Valve into consumers’ mouths or throats during CPR training.
Station 37, Union Fire Co., has ordered a Pierce Saber custom engine, seating for 7 with a 10” raised roof, powered by a Cummins ISL 450HP engine with an Allison EVS3000 automatic transmission, 750 gallon poly tank, Hale Q-Max 2000 gpm single stage pump.
Station 16, Cornwells, has placed into service their Ferrara Igniter engine, 1500GPM Hale QMax pump, 500 gallon tank
1500' 5" supply line, 750' 3",
Station 59, Silverdale, has sold their 1980 Ford C-8000/Pierce, canopy tilt-COE, 1000/1000 engine to Bill Anderson of Essington.
Horsham – PECO & UPS announced the opening of a new Compressed Natural Gas (CNG) filling station to serve an additional 60 UPS tractor trailer trucks with fuel. More alternate fueled vehicles.
Stanley Security Solutions Taiwan has recalled about 70,000 Door locksets.  The latches can fail and the door cannot be unlocked from the inside, posing an entrapment risk. This failure could lead to the inability to vacate a location in an emergency.

 

Gree re-announces Dehumidifier Recall Following 450 Fires and $19 Million in Property Damage; Brand Names Include Frigidaire, Soleus Air, Kenmore and Others 

Manufactured by Gree Electric Appliances of China. About 2.5 million (in addition, 55,000 were sold in Canada) This recall was first announced in September 2013, updated in October 2013 and expanded in January 2014.​

The requirement to
install fire sprinklers in all newly constructed homes will remain in the 2018 edition of the IRC (International Residential Code). Only California and Maryland adopted the code without modification.
 
“Close the Door” is the name of a consumer outreach program produced by the UL Firefighter Safety Research Institute. This program is meant to educate the public just how much safer they would be behind a closed door.
“Fire Sprinklers Buy Time – Time Buys Life” is a new program of the National Fire Sprinkler Association. Fire sprinklers provide the “fastest water” and the association is encouraging the fire service leadership to support their use in their communities.
Fire is Fast – Fire Sprinklers are Faster!
Billy G - We can do things a certain way without considering better ways, and so often, as long as nothing goes wrong, we are very comfortable doing things the way we always have. Living in our own world and not looking outside our world can cause us to become clueless about better ways to operate. 
A better way? Better for who? The people having the fire and the firefighters operating. Nothing else matters, which means just because we personally want (or don't want) to do something doesn't necessarily mean we should, we can or we may. That's why we have policies, why we train on these policies, and why we have company officers to carry out the policies and chiefs to determine and lead the policies—kinda like a coach and a team. Read the entire article in the Dec. issue of Firehouse Magazine.
Chrysler “Pacifica” Hybrid Minivan is a plug-in vehicle. One feature responders should be aware of is their Enhanced Accident Response System (EARS). It is an automatic system that turns on the interior lighting, unlocks all doors after airbag deployment and shuts off the flow of fuel to the engine in the event of a crash.

An article in the November 2016 PA Fireman by George Stapleton is about the Reputation and Brand of all Fire Companies. It is a very interesting read.

“We have the responsibility to act appropriately because anything worn in person or displayed on our vehicle that represents a connection with the fire service should be honored and respected.”
The Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency has opened a new building in Harrisburg. In addition to PEMA and approximately 15 other agencies associated management, it includes the Offices of the State Fire Commissioner.
Station 3, Northampton Fire Company is selling the current Tower 3. 2001 ALF/LTI 93’ mid-mount Tower Ladder Hale 2000 GPM Pump, 200 gallon water tank. Additional information available. If interested, please contact Chief Engineer Frank Fenton (215) 357-6800.

Station 5, Midway - It was about 8:30 a.m. Saturday, December 3rd. morning when firefighters from the Midway and Central Bucks EMS responded to a car wreck and reports of a woman trapped in her car.

Crews were able to successfully rescue the victim and then:  "We had just put her in the ambulance and I hear some firefighters call, 'Firefighter down. We need a medic. We need a medic,” said Central Bucks paramedic Rachel Shick.

Shick ran over to the side of the fire truck where she saw 67-year-old Ron Ewer down on the ground in full cardiac arrest.

"Grabbed AED, grabbed first bag. We were lucky enough to have medics on the scene," said Lt. Mike Nyari. 

3rd generation firefighter Elizabeth Rice has known Ronny her whole life and is thankful he's okay and that she was able to play a part.

"You are usually there for everybody else but this time you are there for one of your own," said Rice.

With 52 years with the Midway Fire Company, he is as good as they come.
Ron is now home and doing well. Great job by everyone involved!
Station 26, Perkasie, held a Five Alarm 5K and Two Mile Fun Run/Dog Walk, on Nov. 5th.  Event organizers have already decided it will be back next year, 'Stephanie Kalb, executive assistant at the Weber Kracht & Chel1ew law firm, said. "We felt the community really came out and we wanted to continue," Kalb said. The $9,700 training system includes a monitor on which simulated fires can be shown and a model of a fire extinguisher to put the fires out. There were 136 runners and walkers, she said. The $5,200 the fire company received from the event will be used to help pay the costs of a training system to teach people how to use a fire extinguisher, Roger Jones, a fire· company trustee and former company president, said. The $9,700 training system includes a monitor on which simulated fires can be shown and a model of a fire extinguisher to put the fires out, Fire Chief David Worthington said. 
Station 46, New Hope, will be holding a Breakfast with Santa on Sunday, Dec. 18th 8AM til Noon at Station 46. 8 & up $7.00. 4 to 7, $4.00. 3 and under eat free.
Needed for Training use and in good working condition a Dry Barrel Fire Hydrant for the Public Safety Class at Middle Bucks Inst. of Tech. in Jamison.  Hydrant will need to have all caps with a 4 or 5 inch steamer connection and 2 1/2 side connections all with NST threads. 
* Would be a plus if the hydrant had about 6-8 inches of pipe still attached,
 

 Please contact  MBIT Public Safety Teacher  John Fala at  
 jfala@mbit.org to make a donation of the fire hydrant.
 

Wireless Interconnected smoke detectors, new technology for older homes. They make great gifts!
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!
This is your newsletter and it needs your input to be successful. Please send your news to EdPfeiffer44@gmail.com anytime during the month. 






